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Boyd County Board of Education Special Board Meeting

March 14, 2016 7:00 PM

830 State Route 180 

Ashland, KY 41102

Attendance Taken at 7:00 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Mr. Bob Green 

Dr. Judy Nichols 

Ms. Tammy Pruitt 

Mr. Randall Stapleton 

Absent Board Members:   

Ms. Linda Day (Illness)
1. Called Meeting to Order at 7:00 PM  

2. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #.159 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Mr. Randall Stapleton and a second by Ms. Tammy Pruitt.  

	Ms. Linda Day 
	Absent 

	Mr. Bob Green 
	Yes 

	Dr. Judy Nichols 
	Yes 

	Ms. Tammy Pruitt 
	Yes 

	Mr. Randall Stapleton 
	Yes 


3. Dialogue  

    Discussion from Cannonsburg Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council

    Discussion from Catlettsburg Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council

    Discussion from Ponderosa Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council

    Discussion from Summit Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council 

Discussion: 

Cannonsburg Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council: Members present were Jana Osborne and Linda Justice, Parent Representatives; Christie Griffith and Lisa Bocard, teacher representatives and Jon Stevens, Principal.
Principal Jon Stevens spoke about the student trip to Washington, D.C. and what a wonderful experience it was for them. 

Mr. Stevens discussed the Mentor Program and how it is used to build relationships between students, teachers and staff. He advised the testing goal was 67.7 and they obtained 64.7.  Mr. Stevens advised he discussed data with Janice Marcum and it was determined they needed to move gap students up to increase their scores. ESS is targeting students who were one point away from Proficient.  He advised they were using STAR testing for their students. 

Mrs. Griffith spoke regarding the Special Programs; Proctor Club which pairs students with testers and develops relationships and builds confidence between the student and the proctor.  She discussed KPREP and how students sign a contract with Mr. Stevens.  Another program is with the Kentucky School for the Blind, a collaboration school-wide.  Other items discussed were the complex-needs classroom, day treatment classroom and community involvement.
Parent, Linda Justice, spoke about her child who was tested and found to be dyslexic and what a wonderful job the school program has done to help her child.
Mr. Stevens spoke about the Leader-In-Me grant which is an expensive program but an in-depth program for students and staff.  It teaches leadership skills.  There was a two-day meeting in July which everyone on his staff attended with the exception of one person; this included bus drivers, instructional assistants, custodians, etc.  He advised 920 people attended Cannonsburg's Festival of Trees event which they tied a Leader-In-Me activity to this event.
He is focusing on attendance; running contests with reward programs.
Mrs. Griffith noted RTI is a program used to target the students but would like to see a block of time for RTI to better implement the program.
Parent Involvement is good with participation in classrooms, Grandparents Day, Book Fair, Fall Festival, and Mr. Stevens spoke about an after-school program called The Good News Club which is attended by several students.  He stated the B.U.G. Program (Bringing Up Grades) is for intermediate students and is going great for his them.  Cannonsburg had a staff cookout and everything was provided free to the school.  The whole student body attended Nutrition Day and a Girls basketball game at Marshall where the students sang the National Anthem.  He advised Cannonsburg is a great place to work and a great school culture.  He briefly discussed the bed bug issue this year and how he advised parents with a Honeywell call out.  Advised how an incident with a fourth grader has made the whole staff better aware of security issues and how quickly things can happen.  He concluded by thanking the Central Office staff for their efforts and helping to keep teachers in classrooms and allowing him to be Principal. 
Catlettsburg Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council:  Those present were Marci Prater, Principal; Katie Chaney and Anna Bowling, teacher representatives; and Nichole Green and Kim Leader, parent representatives.
Mrs. Prater discussed the data and the increase in the overall percentage from 67.7 to 74.7 and referred to the chart provided in their presentation, noting the increases in Reading and Math; with a 14% increase in Writing.  She advised they hope to better increase this year.  She noted RTI is used in each grade which has their own block of time which is about 45 minutes per day.  She praised Leah Valentine, the RTI teacher at Catlettsburg, for doing a fantastic job. She indicated the Monitoring programs such as Star testing, Benchmark Common Core Math, and RTI team teachers meetings. She advised the Board as far as Needs Assessment- Catlettsburg needs more staff, newer technology but was excited about the new roof project and commented on the new boiler and what a great job it was doing for the building. 

She stated they have Leader-in-Me every morning at 7:30.  They have incorporated CEO (Chief Example for Others) awards, school pledge, school cheer and next week would start their school song with coincides with the Leader-in-Me concept.
Board member, Judy Nichols, inquired as to the Math scores data and what created the gaps.  Mrs. Chaney indicated it was fundamentals, basic skills needed.
Mrs. Prater referred to the Chart on Page 3 of the presentation noting Kindergarten Spring Reading STAR testing where 36 met benchmark and 3 did not.  Star testing is giving data to show performance as a better progress monitor.
Mrs. Prater concluded by saying Great things are happening at Catlettsburg.
Ponderosa Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council:  Those present were Meghan Keese and Beverly Martin, parent representatives; Kelly Smallwood, Donna Ford and Keri Crowe, teacher representatives and Matt Spade, Principal.
Mr. Spade spoke of testing scores; district-wide curriculum; the focus this year being Social Studies and noted Ponderosa went from 88th percentile in Kentucky to 98th percentile in 2014-2015. 
He stated they utilize Successmaker Math, ESS, PLCs, tutoring and RTI times are being utilized all day.
Keri Crowe expressed the relationship with students and staff has set their school apart.  
Beverly Martin spoke how she loves that about Ponderosa Elementary.  She noted kids want to do well, they want to learn and they want to make everyone proud.
Mr. Spade said their school was chosen as a recipient of the E3 Grant (Empowering Effective Educators) from the Kentucky Department of Education.  Their goal is to increase the percentage of effective teachers in our district.  Each PLC team was given a task of creating an innovative idea directly impacting teaching and learning at Ponderosa and implemented it in the classroom on" Innovation Day."  They in turn created a presentation and shared it with the rest of the school faculty so that all teachers in their building could replicate these innovations in their own classrooms.  The purpose is to embrace leadership roles and increase the quality of teaching and learning in their school.
Summit Elementary School-Based Decision-Making Council:  Those present were Principal, Ben Maynard; Jennifer Carpenter, Rhonda Loos and Jennifer Miller, teacher representatives; and Katie Jones and Amanda Jenkins, parent representatives.  Mr. Maynard noted Jennifer Miller is the District-Wide Math Collaborative Coach and does an excellent job.  
He said the Blue Ribbon Conference was the best conference he has ever attended.  Mr. Maynard explained they are working on implementing a new set of math strategies that will match the goal and intent of the standards as well as solid math practice.  This gives student confidence.  It is working and moving in a good direction.  He discussed number sense and place value as strategies being learned and RTI is important.
Mrs. Miller spoke about making sense of word problems in 3rd, 4th and 5th grades.  Mr. Maynard stated about 50% of Kindergarten students are not ready for Kindergarten.  They are working with the students, hoping to hand the middle and high schools better-prepared students.
He said the staff is revisiting the mission and purpose of their school, collectively working on a Core Values Statement that will guide the work and decision-making.  Parents and students will soon be involved to create the final version.  He advised Summit is not the school it was three years ago due to retirements, shuffling staff, etc.  
He talked about Core Essential Values, no cost, presentation once a month, growth mind-set, giving hope each day and this spills over into the Terrific Kid Program.
He said they have adjusted the format of the Intervention period to be more flexible to student needs as well as help students who weren't in critical need but needed more support.  A three-year process to implement and refine Daily Five Literacy Strategies.  Students are becoming more independent and have more choice in learning.  This will create more motivated and self-sustaining learners.  It's a big transition for the teachers so multiple years of training is needed. This is retraining a work force on the fly but it is building independence.
Regarding Parent Involvement, they try to engage parents by hosting activities which is a big asset.  They host monthly meetings and will begin hosting a u tube program called "Monday Minute" to increase communication with parents.
He advised work in writing continues as they implement LDC modules brought to use from the Transformation grant as well as collaborative work with Latishia Sparks of KEDC.  Writing scores sank.  These LDC modules are working and they are targeting RTI time.
Mrs. Miller mentioned a Recycling Program beginning at Summit due to the interest of a 4th grade student's love for Science and she won the Regional Science competition.
Mr. Maynard ended by stating he needs staffing and feels support from the central office administrators and it is appreciated. 

4. Action Items  

4.1. Approve Fund Raising Request from Trisha Steel, Ponderosa Elementary PTA to sell RADA Knives March 8-18, 2016;  

Order #.160 - Motion Passed:  Consider approving Fund Raising Request from Trisha Steel, Ponderosa Elementary PTA, to sell RADA Knives March 8-18, 2016 passed with a motion by Mr. Randall Stapleton and a second by Ms. Tammy Pruitt.  

	Ms. Linda Day 
	Absent 

	Mr. Bob Green 
	Yes 

	Dr. Judy Nichols 
	Yes 

	Ms. Tammy Pruitt 
	Yes 

	Mr. Randall Stapleton 
	Yes 


5. Adjourned at 8:22 PM  

Order #.162 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mr. Randall Stapleton.  

	Ms. Linda Day 
	Absent 

	Mr. Bob Green 
	Yes 

	Dr. Judy Nichols 
	Yes 

	Ms. Tammy Pruitt 
	Yes 

	Mr. Randall Stapleton 
	Yes 


____________________________________
_____________________________________

Robert Green, Chairperson


R. Brock Walter, Superintendent


